

March 18, 2024

House Municipal Government & Housing

RE: Support of 2024-H8061

Dear Representatives, Alzate, Giraldo and Voas:

My name is Bridgett M Duquette, and I am the CEO of the Central Falls Housing Authority. I write to you today regarding the above reference billed introduced to clarify legislation related to the Central Falls Housing Authority.

I strongly support Bill 2024-H8061. This bill will ensure that the housing authority board of commissioner appointments are in accordance with HUD Regulations regarding the appointment of one member who is a current participant in the Housing Choice Voucher or Public Housing program of the agency.

I appreciate your introduction of this bill and your continued support regarding housing in our state.

Sincerely,

Bridgett M. Duquette

CEO

Central Falls Housing Authority

30 Washington Street

Central Falls, RI 02863